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Director Lee of Kangnam hospital discusses the 
recent treatments and trends of prostate and 
bladder cancer with Chairman Khori of Nagoya City 
University 

Director Young-Goo Lee of Hallym University Kangnam Sacred Heart 

Hospital, a world-renowned scholar in urology, met with Chairman Kenjiro 

Kohri of Nagoya City University at the ‘Hallym University-Nagoya City 

University Joint International Symposium’ held on May 18 to discuss 

characteristics of prostate and bladder cancer and its current treatments.

The discussion was based on the following topics: ▲Global trend of

increasing prostate cancer ▲Activation of PSA testing ▲Symptoms of prostate and bladder cancer and the trend of current 

treatments ▲Treatment research based on information technology

Director Lee mentioned, “As prostate and urinary cancers do not have specific symptoms, they are often found as ongoing or 

metastatic cancer. If any symptom is noticed, it is important to get early diagnosis through a PSA test and to see a specialist for 

treatments.” He also added “Recently, it has been available to perform precise surgery through robotic technology. Considering that 

IT-based research is also active and continued, we expect to improve the accuracy and safety of future surgeries.”

Prof. Seong Hwan Kim of Plastic Surgery won the 
‘Young Scholar Award’ from the KSPRS

Professor Seong-Hwan Kim of Plastic & Reconstructive Surgery won the Young 

Scholar Award at the 13th Basic Reconstructive Plastic Surgery Conference hosted 

by the Korean Society of Plastic and Reconstructive Surgery in 2023. As an expert 

in skin cancer, facial fractures, and reconstructive plastic surgery, Kim published a 

study titled ‘The degradation of performance of a state-of-the-art skin image 

classifier when applied to patient-driven internet search’ to Scientific Reports, an 

international academic journal, where his academic excellence was recognized. He 

mentioned,mentioned, "Based on this research, we will continue to do our best to help patients 

detect skin cancer early, provide reconstructive surgery, and contribute to basic 

plastic surgery research."

Kangnam hospital provides medical support for 
China-Korean Hanmaeum Association’s sports festival

The Nanum medical volunteer team of Hallym University Kangnam Sacred 

Heart Hospital provided medical support at the 13th Sports Festival 

hosted by the China-Korean Hanmaeum Association. At the festival with 

400 Korean-Chinese joined, the volunteer team provided medical support 

consisting of nurses and administrative personnel. For the participants of 

the sports events, they carried out activities including injury treatment, 

health check-ups, and ambulance support in case of emergencies. They 

also agreed on a collective treatment with the Korean Chinese Hanmaeum Association, promising to contribute to the health 

promotion of members and their families and to do their best for the development of both organizations via mutual cooperation.


